
‭Principal’s Report‬
‭November School Board Meeting‬
‭Waterville-Elysian-Morristown‬

‭PreK-12th Grade‬

‭All District‬
‭Fall conferences were held in November. Fifth-12th grade parent/teacher conferences‬
‭were Monday, November 6 and Thursday, November 9.  K-4 Conferences were held on‬
‭November 16 & 21.‬

‭WEM hosted a Veteran’s Day program on Monday, November 13. Dave Wollin was the‬
‭keynote speaker. The Elysian color guard and Auxiliary participated in the program.‬
‭Student EmCees were junior Anna Nielsen and freshman Wyatt Jans.  A special thank‬
‭you to Mrs. Kratzer, Mr. Larson and Mr. Thomforde and our students for providing‬
‭awesome musical selections.‬

‭The district had two early releases in November. November 3 was the end of Quarter‬
‭1, staff engaged in professional development activities in the afternoon. November 22‬
‭was an early release for all students and staff due to Thanksgiving Break.‬

‭PreK-6‬
‭Kindergarten and Third grade students participated in the Veteran’s Day program in‬
‭the Waterville building on Monday Nov. 13.. Kindergarten students led the Pledge of‬
‭Allegiance and Third grade students shared their musical talent by singing a patriotic‬
‭song.‬



‭7-12‬
‭The junior class took the ASVAB test on Thursday, November 9. Score reports will be‬
‭available in a couple of weeks. Military personnel will guide students through their‬
‭score report and help interpret scores.‬

‭20 high school students attended the YEA Data Summit hosted by Faribault High‬
‭School. The Summit is a bi-yearly event in conjunction with our Achievement and‬
‭Integration school partners (Tri-City United, Faribault and Northfield). In the spring and‬
‭fall 2024 WEM will be the host for the Summit.‬

‭To Zero Deaths, in conjunction with the Le Sueur County Sheriff’s Office, will present to‬
‭all sophomores on November 28. The program will focus on the importance of speed‬
‭control behind the wheel and being focused/attentive avoiding distractions that young‬
‭drivers often encounter. This program will be presented to all Le Sueur County high‬
‭schools with the audience being sophomores. There is a follow-up program in the‬
‭spring, but will be shown in a virtual format.‬


